
 
 
 

REPORT OF THE 
NCAA HIGH SCHOOL REVIEW COMMITTEE 
NOVEMBER 16, 2023, VIDEOCONFERENCE 

ACTION ITEMS. 
 
• None. 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 
1. Feedback on revised transcript review procedures. The NCAA High School Review 

Committee received an update from high school review staff regarding revised transcript 
reviews. They affirmed that internal operating procedures may include staff discretion to not 
pursue revised transcript documentation in situations where the specific revision is low or no 
risk (e.g., an approved core course title is changed to another approved core-course title), or 
where the prospective student-athlete in question is a final qualifier for all NCAA divisions 
without the use of the specific revision. 

2. Discussion regarding agricultural science courses. The committee received an update from 
high school review staff regarding agricultural science course submissions. The staff explained 
challenges that arise due to lack of specific criteria for review of such courses. The committee 
supported the development of agricultural science criteria to increase reliability of review 
outcomes. The high school review staff will conduct research and draft criteria to be reviewed 
by the committee at a future meeting. 
 

3. Discussion regarding financial literacy courses. The committee received an update from 
high school review staff regarding course submissions related to financial literacy. The 
committee noted that the existing criteria for review of economics courses should be evaluated 
for relevance in reviewing financial literacy courses. The committee also discussed the role of 
career prep or personal skills courses in college preparatory programs. They reached a 
consensus that courses such as financial literacy and personal finance are typically considered 
non-core courses (e.g., electives) for high school graduation and college admissions purposes. 
 

4. Future meetings. Biweekly meetings are tentatively scheduled for appeals or other business 
and canceled if not necessary. The annual in-person meeting will be held in Spring 2024 in 
Indianapolis (date to be determined). 

 
Committee Chair:  William Morrison, Highland Park High School 
Staff Liaison(s): Sarah Overpeck, Eligibility Center 
   Christa Palmer, Eligibility Center  
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Attendees: 
Brandon Corley, Earl Monroe New Renaissance Basketball School. 
Christopher Huff, Waverly Community Schools. 
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Maureen Smith, California State University, Sacramento. 
David Stein, Texas Christian University. 
Stephanie Thompson, Alabama State University. 
Absentees: 
Michael Allison, Hopewell High School. 
Jerel Drew, Clark Atlanta University. 
Krista Plummer, Northwood University. 
Guests in Attendance: 
Mary Anne Butler, Stonington Public Schools. 
NCAA Staff Liaisons in Attendance: 
Sarah Overpeck and Christa Palmer. 
Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 
Bridgit Goss, Matt Harris, Kaylen Overway, Amy Routt and Brian Seda. 
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